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Members of the Senate Committee on Energy and Environment 

 

I urge you to vote NO on SB 803, the bill to phase out petroleum based diesel 

beginning in 2026. 

 

I feel this is a “cart before the horse” bill. We don’t currently have the capacity to fuel 

all our diesel vehicles with renewable fuel and we don’t have a guarantee there will 

be adequate supply by the time the bill takes effect. 

 

I am not opposed to renewable fuel. I am, however, opposed to shoe-horning a bill in 

when we are not ready for it. Let’s get our horse out in front of the cart on this one 

until we are ready. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Ron Kutch 

North Bend 

 


